


Gildner Green Cultural Heritage Landscape

This property is located within the Gildner Green Cultural Heritage Landscape, a designation
that underscores the City of Kitchener's recognition of the unique attributes of our
neighborhood. The mature street trees, consistent architectural styles, and heritage-like "built-
form" of the houses are defining features that this development blatantly disregards.
Permitting such a project would set a dangerous precedent, undermining the values this
designation was meant to preserve.

Neighbourhood Aesthetic and Property Value

The proposed development's design does not align with the aesthetic or architectural character
of the area. Many homeowners in the neighborhood have invested significant resources to
enhance their properties in ways that reflect and respect the community's distinct charm.
Introducing an oversized, incongruous development risks degrading the neighborhood's appeal
and lowering property values for all residents.

Excessive Building Height

The proposed building height exceeds the zoning limit of 11 meters, reaching 12 meters. This
excessive height is incompatible with the existing streetscape and creates a visual and spatial
imbalance that undermines the cohesion of the neighborhood. The zoning rules are in place to
prevent such overreach, and allowing this exception would erode trust in their enforcement.

Street Parking Congestion

Wood Street is already burdened by parking challenges due to its proximity to the hospital,
with visitors and employees frequently occupying the limited 2-hour spaces. The proposed
development does not include any parking for its 8 units, which will exacerbate these issues
significantly. Additional cars on the street will complicate snow removal and increase tension
among residents, further eroding the quality of life in our community.

Precedent for Demolition and Overdevelopment

The approval of this development risks setting a precedent for further demolitions and multi-
unit developments in our neighborhood. The current landlord's track record—purchasing this
property out of reach for a first-time homebuyer and showing interest in additional
acquisitions—suggests a troubling trend. This project could open the door to further
speculative developments, threatening the long-term stability and character of the area.

As a long-time resident of this neighborhood, I strongly urge the Committee of Adjustment to
reject this proposal. The negative impact on the Gildner Green Cultural Heritage Landscape,
property values, parking congestion, and community cohesion far outweighs any potential
benefits. This development is not aligned with the vision of our neighborhood or the City of
Kitchener's commitment to preserving cultural heritage and livable spaces.

I trust the Committee will carefully consider these concerns, which are shared by many
residents in our community, and act in the best interest of preserving the unique character of
Wood Street.



Sincerely,
Michele Grieco

 

 

   

 




